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Welcome
BY AUSTIN JACKSON

Welcome to the October edition of the Wymore Public Library Newsletter!
We are happy that you are reading the newsletter! Thank you to all who
submitted! If you have anything you would like to see put in the newsletter,
we kindly request that you be willing to write up a short article and provided
a photo if you so desire. We are happy to give you credit for your article and
photo. We will put it in the newsletter at no charge to you. If you have any
feedback on the newsletter, you can contact us at (402) 645-3787, email us at
wymoreplibrary@gmail.com, or even stop in at the Library. We are open
from 11:30-6 Monday-Thursday, Friday 11:30-5:30, and Saturday 11:30-2:00.
Deadlines for submissions for the November newsletter is Friday, October
25th. With all that being said, we hope you enjoy the newsletter. Happy
reading!
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SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN
Friends of the Wymore Public Library (F.O.W.L)

Children’s Area Revamped
BY AUSTIN JACKSON
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After a couple of years of being inactive, due to COVID, the officers and advisory board are actively reviving this Wymore
Library support group. Even during these couple of years, FOWL has been supporting programs such as the summer reading
program, being part of the Spooktacular event, and updating the records for a number of cemeteries. We are asking for your
support for these activities by becoming a member of FOWL. The yearly dues are $10 for Individual membership, $20 for
Family membership, and $150 for a Lifetime membership. Yearly  Individual and Family memberships run from September 1 to
August 31.  Your membership dues may be dropped off at the library. Please leave your contact information in order to keep
you informed about programs and activities. 

We're thrilled to announce an innovative update to our children's picture book section! In our quest to make finding the
perfect book a breeze, we're transitioning to a tote-based system, categorically organized for effortless discovery. Imagine
your child's delight in effortlessly locating a book about dinosaurs, or any other topic they adore, without the hassle of sifting
through countless options. Each tote will be clearly labeled, gathering all related books in one convenient spot. This intuitive
layout not only simplifies the search but also adds an element of joy to the browsing experience. While the exact date of
completion is still on the horizon, we're working diligently to bring this exciting project to fruition within the coming months.
Stay tuned for updates as we eagerly anticipate unveiling this dynamic new way to explore stories that will captivate and
inspire our young readers!
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Zephyrette Coffee Club Met At Wymore Inn
The Zephyrette Coffee Club met at the Wymore Inn Coffee Shop on Tuesday, September 17. After enjoying delicious coffee,
scones, and cookies, the group was treated to a tour given by Rebecca Cherney. The Zephyrettes then toured the Welsh
museum. Pictured (front) are Mary Wenzl Wolfe, Aline Jones, Linda Jo Anders, Mary Ann Milligan Kontos, Jane Zvolanek
Mallam, Lois Pralle Milburn, Lois Anders Schmidt; (back) Gwen Closs Colgrove, Gail Folkers Fanders and Sandy Carpenter
Hoefling. 

For all things related to Gage County, check out the county board minutes at
https://gagecountynebraska.us/board_meetings/enhanced_minutes.aspx.

SUBMITTED BY GAGE COUNTY
Gage County Board Meetings

https://gagecountynebraska.us/board_meetings/enhanced_minutes.aspx
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SUBMITTED BY LAUGHLIN-HOEVET FUNERAL HOME
Robert (Bob) McCoy Obituary
Robert (Bob) McCoy, a beloved husband,
father, and grandfather, passed away
peacefully on September 8, 2024 at the age
of 77. He will be remembered for his
unwavering love for his family, his joy in
the game of golf and his enthusiastic
support for his favorite sports teams. 

Born on December 16, 1946 in Red Oak, Iowa
to Donald and Betty McCoy, Bob grew up
with a spirit of hard work and dedication
that he carried throughout his lifetime. He
was the devoted husband of Marcia (Fisher)
McCoy for 54 years. Together they raised a
loving family, which includes their son Rob
McCoy and their daughter Jenny Sallman.
Rob, married to Heidi, has two children,
Cade and Grace. Jenny, married to Chad
also has two children, Drew and Audrey,
sister in law Mary Riggert, and several
nephews and nieces. Bob found immense
joy in being a father and grandfather and
especially loved attending everyone's sport
activities. 

Bob's life was a testament to his kindness,
humility and staunch support for his loved
ones. He had a genuine nature and a quiet
strength that he brought to his family and
friends. 

A simple man with an appreciation for life's
small pleasures, Bob found peace and
happiness on the golf course, where he
spent time perfecting his swing and
enjoying the camaraderie of friends. His
love for sports extended to his fervent
support of the Nebraska Cornhuskers and
the Kansas City Royals with whom he
celebrated many victories and weathered
many defeats. 

After 43 years, Bob retired from Burlington Northern Railroad. He worked for
BNSF in Lincoln, Nebraska and Kansas City, Missouri and then finished his
career in Tulsa, OK. He was known for his integrity and dedication, qualities
that earned him the respect and admiration of his colleagues. He was also in
the Navy, where he served in Japan. Yet, it was his role as a father and
grandfather that truly defined him. He leaves behind a legacy of love and
cherished memories.
Bob will be deeply missed by his wife, children, grandchildren, extended
family and the many friends who were fortunate enough to know him. 
A memorial celebration of his life was at 10:00 A.M., Friday, September 13,
2024 at Fitzgerald Southwood Colonial Chapel, 3612 E. 91st, Tulsa, OK.
Graveside services were held at 2:00 PM Saturday, September 21, 2024 at the
Blue Springs Cemetery, Blue Springs, Nebraska. 
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SUBMITTED BY FATHER GRELL
I Know Whom I Have Believed
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Way Back When
SUBMITTED BY LOIS MILBURN

The Barneston Star, October, 1897 -- Joe Husa who lives east of town shelled and delivered corn Saturday. *** Barneston is booming.
Another new building is going up on south side. We understand it will be occupied by Mr. S. Hinton. *** Ed Roberts, proprietor of the
Barneston Livery Stable advertised "Good Rigs, Fast Teams. Calls answered day or night. Draying promptly done". 

The Liberty Journal, May 1892 -- A. R. McDonald, breeder of Silver Laced Wyandottes and Black Langshans from choicest strains,
advertised "Eggs for Sale." *** Just received from the east a few elegant pattern hats, come see them at Lena Aspinwalls. *** The Journal is
glad to note the fact that among pensions granted last week our old friend, Thad Trimmer, has been allowed a pension of $6 a month
since 1890.

The Odell Weekly Wave, 1896 -- The Weekly Wave was published every Friday at Odell. Editor was L. W. Shadle. Subscription rates were
$1.00, in advance, for one year or 50 cents for six months. *** Yager & Hill, Tonsorial artists, advertised; "If you want a first-class shave,
haircut or shampoo, give us a call. Two doors north of J. F. Raney's. Odell, Nebr." *** Jas. Colgrove reports that as F. J. Truxaw was
returning from a prospecting tour for gold on Ash Creek that he accidently discovered chunks of the precious metal in the rock quarry
east of town and at once staked out a claim and will soon begin working it. Fortunately the claim is near the railroad and cars can be
backed up to the mine thus affording excellent shipping facilities.

Blue Springs Weekly Sentinel, 1916 -- The city council met in regular session with all councilmen present and Mayor Roderick presiding.
The minutes of the last regular meeting were read and approved. A general discussion was had on the speeding of autos and
motorcycles on our city streets and E. E. Morrow was sworn in by the mayor as special speed officer. He is to serve without pay.

Blue Springs Bee, 1927 -- W. H. Buchanan, the Chevrolet agent, has just had completed a concrete paving extension about ten feet from
the curb into the street, and the width of the entire lot in front of the big garage. This is Blue Springs first paving district, and we'll bet it
didn't add any bonded indebtedness to the city either. It's a great improvement. *** Dr. Sloss is equipping his fourteen room house for a
private sanitarium. The latest Electro Therapeutic instruments will be used and many other late Therapeutic methods. The Dr. assures the
community of good care and the best skill known.

The Weekly Wymorean, 1928 -- By a deal just closed, Will L. Jones, Wymore business man, assumes ownership of a quarter section of farm
land, just south of the Fink Amusement park, about three miles southwest of Wymore, known as the Geo. Cook farm trading in the two
story brick building on Main street occupied by the Wymore Arbor State Printing office and the Weuster barber shop, and a residence in
north Wymore, occupied by Superintendent of schools, A. E. Fisher. *** The Agricultural boys corn judging team of Oketo, won first place
as a team at the recent Wymore corn show. Individually the boys took the following places: Deloss Stromer, third; Reynold Zimmerman,
fourth; Arnold Svoboda, sixth. Altogether they won prizes amounting to $23.00.

Wymore Arbor State, 1933 -- The fire department was called to the Neumann block last Thursday afternoon where fire had been
discovered on the roof of the building occupied by the Russell Shoe Repair and Mavis Feed store. The blaze was extinguished by the use
of chemicals in short order. *** The Chevrolet sedan belonging to Mel Rawlings was stolen from in front of the Lindell Hotel in Lincoln
last Friday night. The license number of the car is 3-2273. *** Lon Turner has rented the Rosa Holmes building, formerly occupied by the
White Front Variety Store, and in the near future will open up a grocery store. Mr. Turner is no newcomer to the business interests of the
city having been in the grocery business here in the past.

Wymore Arbor State, 1967 -- Pictured were seven students representing "blue ribbon" inventions made by the seventh and eighth grade
math classes. Pictured were Kent Mann with his twine cutter; Biff Paap with broom stick birdhouse; Mike Doyle with electric motor; Sue
Reedy, proxy for Alvin Svoboda's wall decorations made from beer cans; Cindy Rutan with geometric design board made with small
colored stones; Mike Trump with electric canon and Dennis Doyle with motor made from generator cut out.
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SUBMITTED BY DIANE VICARS
Breast Cancer Booth
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SUBMITTED BY DIANE VICARS
Shriners Screening Clinic at BCH
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SUBMITTED BY DIANE VICARS
Infant Bereavement Service

The Wymore Cemetery Board will hold their annual meeting on Monday, October 21, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. at the Wymore
Legion Club. The public is invited to attend.

SUBMITTED BY PAM GERDES
Wymore Cemetery Board Meeting
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SUBMITTED BY DIANE VICARS
Diabetes Management Class



WPL NEWSLETTER PAGE 12

SUBMITTED BY LEA MEECE
2024 Holiday Treasure Hunt
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Community Coffee
Here is the monthly schedule for the Community Coffees. The Coffees are from 10:00am-11:00am.

October 4th- Wymore Public Library
October 11th- Wymore Fire Hall

October 18th- Heritage Inn
October 25th- Wymore City Office

If anyone would like to host a coffee, please contact Gloria Henderson at 402-645-8058.

Chapter Chat Book Club

Wymore City Council
Meetings
Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council Meetings. The

meetings start at 7:00pm and run until adjourned.
October 2nd- City Council Chambers
October 16th- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-645-3377. 

Blue Springs City Council
Meetings

Kiwanis Meeting
The Southern Gage Kiwanis Club’s meeting time is the 3rd Tuesday of the month at the Wymore Legion, 6:30 pm. 
Next meeting will be October 22nd at 6:30 pm. We welcome anyone interested in becoming a member to join us. 

 If you have any questions, you may contact the President, Glennis McClure.

Here is the monthly schedule for the City Council Meetings. The
meetings start at 7:00pm and run until adjourned.

October 1st- City Council Chambers
October 15th- City Council Chambers

Agendas are available through the City Office. 
To be put on the agenda, contact the City Office at 402-645-3539. 

Wymore Food Pantry
The Wymore Food Pantry is open the third Monday of each month from 8:30am-10:30am. October 21st is when it is open next. If you

have an emergency, please call 402-520-4000.

Wymore Food Market
The Wymore Food Market is available to families with children ages 1-18 who attend Wymore Southern School District. The Food
Market is open on the third Wednesday of the month at Wymore Methodist Church from 3:30pm-5:30pm. For more info, please

contact Rod Goes.

D&D Club meets on Friday every month except for the first Friday, from 4:30pm to 7:30pm. In October, these dates fall on the 11th,
18th, & 25th. Dungeons and Dragons is a tabletop roleplaying game where players form adventuring parties and explore fantasy

worlds. It is free to play and helps to develop creativity and critical thinking, as well as math and social skills. New players are always
welcome! Bring paper and something to write with. Recommended for adults and teens 13+.

D&D Club

The Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund is having their monthly meeting on October 28th at 7:00pm in the Welsh Heritage Center. The
meeting will run until adjourned. Public attendance is welcome and encouraged. To become a member, inquire at the meeting or contact

Janice Cohorst at 402-239-7859.

Wymore-Blue Springs Area Fund Meeting

Chapter Chat is an inclusive book club that welcomes literature enthusiasts over the age of 18. It fosters meaningful connections
through the shared love of reading and discussion. For July, the club has selected “Walks the Fire” by Stephanie Grace Whitson. This

book club not only encourages lively discussions but also aims to inspire a deeper appreciation for storytelling and literary exploration.
Copies are available for checkout at the library. The next meeting is October 24th in the library at 6pm.



If you are looking for great tasting coffee, be
sure to check them out on Facebook at
BlueMoreRoasters or email them at
BlueMoreRoasters@gmail.com.

WPL Newsletter Sponsors
Wymore Public Library would like to thank our sponsors. Our sponsors help keep the newsletter free, and they are also
great places to shop in our community. If you own a business and would like to sponsor the newsletter, please feel free
to contact us by phone at 402-645-3787 or by email at wymoreplibrary@gmail.com. We look forward to hearing from you!
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The Shores Family supports FOWL and the
Wymore Public Library! If you are interested
in joining FOWL, the yearly dues are $10 for
Individual membership, $20 for Family
membership, and $150 for a Lifetime
membership. Yearly Individual and Family
memberships run from September 1 to
August 31. Your membership dues may be
dropped off at the library.
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Sun Mon Fri SatTue ThuWed
1 2 3 4 5

6 7 8 9 10 11 12

13 14 15 16 17 18 19

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

27 28

Wymore City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Wymore City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Kiwanis Meeting
(Page 13)

Community Coffee
(Page 13)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Blue Springs City
Council Meeting

(Page 13)

Food Pantry
(Page 13)

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

29

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

Wymore Food Market
(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

D&D Club
(Page 13)

WBSAF Meeting
(Page 13)

30

Chapter Chat
Book Club
(Page 13)

Community
Coffee

(Page 13)

31

Breast Cancer Booth
(Page 7)

Shriners Clinic
(Page 8)

Infant
Bereavement

Service
(Page 9)

Wymore
Cemetery Board

Meeting
(Page 9)

Church Bazaar
(Page 10)


